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Mathematics Department
The Hall Cross mathematics department is a large, vibrant team who work collectively and collaboratively to ensure that all students make the best possible progress and enjoy their mathematics lessons. 

Students begin their Hall Cross mathematics journey in Year 7 and work through a progressive scheme of work that develops their knowledge, skills and problem solving ability.  This scheme is easy to follow and allows time for teachers to be creative in the delivery of their lessons.  In addition to this, it is very clear to see how students could be stretched or supported to ensure that they make the maximum possible progress.

All mathematics classrooms are equipped with mini whiteboards and other teaching aids as well as good interactive whiteboards and projectors. This supports staff in generating, using and sharing outstanding teaching and learning resources across the department.  We use a large variety of teaching resources both traditional and modern, with computing, printing and photocopying resources available in each mathematics office, allowing teachers to focus on delivering high quality lessons.

Students make very good progress overall and this continues to improve each year.  As a department we are always up to date with upcoming strategies and have, for example, been delivering problem solving for over three years.  We also have subscriptions to a number of websites that provide teaching and learning resources and interactive activities for the students. 

Students have four mathematics lessons per week in Years 7-11 in groups that are set based on ability.  There are 6 sets in each of the 2 cohorts in Key Stage 3 and 7 sets in each of the 2 cohorts in Key Stage 4.

In the Sixth Form we offer A Level Mathematics and Further Mathematics and students have 5 or 9 hours per week respectively and we currently have over 100 students studying for these qualifications.

In addition to the curriculum work we do, the department supports students’ interest in the subject by taking part in maths challenges, quizzes and extra-curricular visits.  
As we are such a large department there are always opportunities for development, progression and taking on more responsibility.  Teachers are encouraged to take part in CPD activities which are accessed through a variety of providers including the FMSP and our local teaching school, Partners in Learning, of which we are a strategic partner.  This year we have hosted placements for 9 trainee students which in itself has allowed every teacher who volunteered, including recently qualified teachers, the opportunity to mentor at least one trainee.
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